Henderson Intermediate School



NEWSLETTER 15

Term 3 | Week 8 | Monday 9th September 2019

Kia ora This week it is Māori Language Week.

Ph: 098388529 Mobile: 0210759095 Email: office@hendersonint.school.nz Web: www.hendersonint.school.nz

Kia Ora Talofa Guten Tag Bonjour Malo e le lei Kia Orana Fakalofa lahi atu Goeie Dag Sawadee Croeso Bula Fáilte

Upcoming Events

SEPTEMBER 9-12 - NZAIMS

9-13 - Māori Language Week

11 – Māori Whānau

12 - Pacific Celebration Evening 7pm

17-22 -Studio One Exhibition of HIS art

18 – Studio One **Exhibition Opening**

18 – Netball Prizegiving

19 – Chinese Cultural Day

20 - Mufti at School coin donation for KIDSCAN

20 – Young Leaders Award

23 – Specialist/Tech Cycle 5 begins

24- WZ Basketball

24-27 – School Camp & EOTC Week

27 – Last Day Term 3

OCTOBER

14 – Term 4 begins

Check out our website calendar

Kia ora Henderson Intermediate School Whānau

The last two weeks have been pretty busy here.

WINTERFEST Many thanks to those of you who came along to school last week to enjoy seeing your children, our students, performing. This was a lovely evening. We have so many very talented students here. The hall was packed! There are some great pictures on our School Website.

MEASLES Thank you very much for sending back the pink forms about your child's immunity to Measles. Our Board is taking this very seriously. We want to ensure that while any student is in our care, they are safe. The Ministry of Health are saying that if you are not sure, have the vaccine anyway. It will not do your child any harm if they have had it already. School Camp is approaching in Week 10 and next term we have the National Kapa Haka Competition. For the safety of our students, we cannot take students to either of these events, if they are not vaccinated. This is the only way we can ensure that children who are not vaccinated, will not be exposed to the disease while they are out of our school and away from their families. With both of these events our children will come in contact with people who may be infectious and therefore any child not vaccinated would be at risk of getting the disease. The School has had calls from parents who are truly not sure if their children have or have not had this yet. Many in fact think that their child had this at school but the Measles vaccines are given as pre-school vaccinations.

The vaccine is free from your doctor.

NATHAN WALLIS Staff thoroughly enjoyed listening to Nathan Wallis last week. The messages that were most helpful for us were the ones around what we can do to help to increase resilience in our students. We are already a school that offers children the chance to have 2 years with the same homeroom teacher. We also already offer to all students a second language. Every week when we have assembly we have the most amazing school singing together. We almost lift the roof off the hall most Fridays! We make a point of ensuring that students take part in regular physical activity. So we are already doing all the things that research suggests we need to do to help students to be successful!

NZAIMS This week sees our star Year 8A Netball Team head off to NZAIMS. Last week they took out the West Auckland Competition in style.

ART EXHIBITION I am very excited about our Extension Art Students and their art work going on display in the Studio One Art Gallery, 1 Ponsonby Road. Our student work will be exhibited in the week of 17 - 22 September. If you are in the area at this time, do call in and enjoy seeing the work of our students on display.

You can contact me anytime if the need arises. Call me at school or on my mobile 021 252 1383. If you want to come in and see me at School, you do not need an appointment to do so. Just come!

Noho ora mai! Stay well.

Manuia le aso! Have a good day.

Warmest Wishes Mrs Wendy Esera

FOR AND ON BEHALF OF STAFF AND BOARD

Thank you to everyone who submitted an application for their child to be part of this exciting trip to China next year. Today was the last day to hand these in and, as you can imagine, we have had a huge response to this.

We will let successful candidates know the outcome in Term 4.



Henderson Intermediate School Enrolling for 2020



A reminder that we are taking enrolments for 2020. Click **HERE** to print an enrolment form and please also provide us with proof of your in zone address and your child's birth certificate / passport.

Please submit your In zone enrolment promptly. Out of Zone applications must be lodged by Wednesday 16th October.

Out of Zone ballot will be drawn on Wednesday 30th October.



Last Friday H.I.S students supported the Cancer Society by purchasing a daffodil and wearing it to

assembly. This worthy cause is something the school supports every year and we raised \$150.

Well done everyone!



Thank you for your support!



AN EXHIBITION CELEBRATING **CULTURE & IDENTITY BY**

HENDERSON INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL **STUDENTS**

17 to 22 September @ Studio One TOI TŪ 1 Ponsonby Road, Ponsonby **Exhibition Opening 6-8pm Wed 18 Sept** All welcome.

We would love to see you there!

Introducing our H.I.S String Ensemble

If you came along to our Winterfest evening last Wednesday you will have enjoyed a performance by these talented students.

See below from left: Romeo R2. Deedee R15, Anahera R30, Santokh R5, Tali R18, Kimiko R2 & Kaloni R9 - inset lafeta R4. This group was formed from students who began learning the violin & cello here at school this year. If you are interested in your child learning a musical instrument -Flute, Cello, Violin, Saxophone or Clarinet please contact Debbie Wylde Interested in your child learning the Guitar or Piano? Please contact the Music Education Centre to enrol your child (or pick up an enrolment form from



Netball Success



Celebrating a great season at Te Pai Netball Courts are H.I.S Year 8A Pukematakeo Grade Winners.

Well done team (from back left): Coach Jackie Rogers, Kilisi R2, Jayda R3, Melisha R8, Coach Kieran Paterson, Leah R3, Lilly R15, Jade R29,

Raukura R2, Lahnayah R28 & Jennayah R17. Congratulations to all teams who played in the finals – we are so proud of you all!

H.I.S Netball Team	Versus	Score	Result
7A	Te Atatu	22-23	3rd Grade 1
7 Piha	Te Atatu	13-17	4th Grade 3
7 Te Henga	St Dominic's	6-14	4th Grade 5
8A Pukematekeo	Glen Eden	42-20	1st Grade 1
8 Whakaiti	Blockhouse Bay	14-25	4th Grade 4a
8 Whakaute	St Marys	13-20	2nd Grade 4b

This week we have teams attending AIMS in Tauranga. Good luck to all students participating.



H.I.S School Uniform | Wearing correct uniform displays R2P2 Values Proud, Respectful, Responsible & Prepared

Correct school uniform must be worn by students at all times during the school day and while travelling to and from school.

Uniform Passes: Students are required to report to Miss Thumath or Mrs Wylde at the School Office before the first bell at 8.50am with a note from home if they need to wear non-uniform items of clothing at school.

UNIFORM: As the weather becomes warmer students will wear their white polo (Y8) or blue check shirt (Y7&8), H.I.School Navy Shorts/Skirt/Trousers, red H.I.S Polar Fleece and KIDSCAN black Warriors jacket (while weather is still cold and which may be worn over uniform during break times at school but not in class time). Regulation socks must be worn with shoes – black calf length socks (boys & girls) or white ankle socks (girls only) – please note sports ankle socks are not permitted. Long trousers are available to buy for both girls and boys and may be worn at any time of the year.



SHOES – Throughout the year students may wear plain (no logos or badging) black polished dress shoes with a low heel. No casual, sports, canvas or suede styles. No white or coloured soles.

No buckle or velcro fastenings. **SUMMER** – Plain black roman sandals or single crossover slave sandals with a heel strap - all straps must be fitted correctly. No pantyhose or tights are to be worn with sandals.

SCHOOL HAT (bucket or cap) - This may be worn at any time of the year but is **compulsory** in **Terms 1 & 4**. You may purchase one from the School Office - \$16.

2020 Uniform & Stationery Sales: Uniform is purchased online at www.argyleonline.co.nz but we will have a Pop-up Shop open here at school from Wednesday 22 January through to Friday 7th February (closed Monday 27 January).

Please bring your child during this time to try and buy uniform and purchase their 2020 stationery pack.

Tuesday Night Basketball

This 6 week season resumes in Term 4.

Students may register their interest by adding their name to the Basketball Registration Sheet in the School Office.

Fees are \$50 which must be paid by the end of Term 3.

Netball Uniforms

An urgent
reminder for all
netball players to
please return
their netball
uniform
to their coaches/
managers



PUBLIC HEALTH NURSE VISITS

Your Public Health Nurse (PHN)

visits the school regularly throughout the term. She is involved in Health promotion and can help with any health concerns that impact on your child. Please feel free to call / text her or talk to one of our staff members for more information.

Your Public Health Nurse is <u>Amy</u> PH: 839 0000 ext 46363 or 0212434928

Community Notices



GIVE BMX A GO! Waitakere BMX is hosting a Family Open Day Sat 28 Sept - 11am to 3pm. Come on down and give BMX a go in a fun and family-friendly

environment. 103 Glen Rd, Ranui, Auckland

EVENTS ON THE DAY: Learn BMX Basics - Demos - Fun Races - Prizes - Try the Gate - Canteen - Sausage Sizzle.

WHAT TO BRING: Bring along your bike if you have one: BMX, Balance, Mountain ... all welcome. Make sure you have appropriate protection: Long Pants, Long Top, Shoes, Full Fingered Gloves and a Helmet (preferably full face). A limited number of Race Bikes & Full Face Helmets, Gloves will be available for use on the day.

Ph: 0274925690 www.waitakere-bmx.com waitakerebmx@gmail.com

YOUTHTOWNX

FREE Hangout Space

(for ages 11-17)

Your youth hub for the holidays at Rosehill College and Avondale Int.

Book, NOW!

WWW.YOUTHTOWN.ORG.NZ | 0800 004 566



Suburbs New Lynn Cricket Club 10am – 2pm Sunday 1 & Saturday 14 September

Ken Maunder Park, New Lynn

Online: www.suburbsnewlynncricket.org.nz

Junior – Senior, Boys – Girls
All ages - All welcome!

SNLCC Proud to partner with:







More Info Contact: Maline Toma / juniorwaitakcc@gmail.com or 02102227540

Westwave
Recreation Centre
20 Alderman Drive
Henderson

They offer *OSCAR
Afterschool Care 36pm (pickups from
school available),
 *Holiday
 Programmes
*Active Child Active
You Programmes
 Contact them
Ph 09 892 4922
All OSCAR / WINZ /

CYFS approved